
Little Bedwyn & Chisbury Parish Council meeting 

Wednesday 21st February at 7.30pm 

St Michael’s Church 

 

Those present: Cllr Ball; Cllr Preston; Cllr Brown; Cllr Wilson; Cllr Wheeler (Wiltshire Council) 

Apologies: Cllr Gray; Cllr Weatherill; Cllr Nokes 

No members of the public were in attendance. 

1. Approval of Minutes from 22nd November 2023: Proposed by Cllr Preston; seconded by 
Cllr Brown and unanimously approved. 

2. Roads, verges and culverts 

2.1 Councillors discussed the state of the roads, verges and culverts in Little Bedwyn and 
Chisbury (mud being left on the road after ploughing; erosion of the verges by large / 
heavy vehicles creating new gullies / potholes and degrading the road surface; blocked 
culverts; mud blocking drains; significant water flows), and the responsibilities of 
landowners and Wiltshire Council. Cllr Wheeler will take forward with Wiltshire Council.  

2.2 Safety of the A4 / Chisbury road junction: Cllr Wheeler will take forward with Wiltshire 
Council.  

3. Planning: The following planning applications were received since the last council meeting:  

• PL/2024/01390: no comments submitted 

• PL/2024/00077: no comments submitted 

4. Bedwyn Link AGM: Notification of the Bedwyn Link AGM, to be held on 6 March (Bedwyn 
Link receives a grant from LBPC).  
 

The next Parish Council meeting will be on May 15th 2024; the Annual Meeting will be held on the 
same date. 
 
The meeting ended at 8.30pm. 
 

 


